From: Steve Perry

**Sent:** 23 September 2020 13:24

To:

Cc: Rachel Appleyard

**Subject:** RE: Support of Tree Preservation Order No. 351, 2020

Dear Alastair and Kate Weller,

Thank you for the email supporting Tree Preservation Order 351 Langhurst Road.

The Council have 6 months from making to Order to decide whether to confirm the Order, confirm with modifications or decide not to confirm the Order as made.

An objection has been made to the Order so unless this is withdrawn the Provisional Order will go to Planning Sub Committee and your support for the Order taken into consideration when making a decision.

A date for the committee meeting has not yet been arranged but in my view the trees in this woodland warrant a Preservation Order so unless anything changes I will be presenting a case to Committee that the Order is confirmed as made with no modifications.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards

Steve Perry Tree Officer (Planning) Tel 01246 959702

From: General Planning Enquiries <Planning@Chesterfield.gov.uk>

Sent: 21 September 2020 14:06

To: Steve Perry <Steve.Perry@Chesterfield.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: Support of Tree Preservation Order No. 351, 2020

Please see email below.

Thank you

From: Kate Weller

**Sent:** 21 September 2020 13:11

**To:** General Planning Enquiries < <u>Planning@Chesterfield.gov.uk</u>> **Subject:** Re: Support of Tree Preservation Order No. 351, 2020

Hi

Thank you very much for the confirmation. Do you know when the decision will be made?

Kind regards

Kate

On Mon, Sep 21, 2020 at 12:49 PM General Planning Enquiries < Planning@chesterfield.gov.uk wrote:
Dear Kate
I confirm receipt of your email received 18 September, 2020.
Thank you
From: Kate Weller Sent: 18 September 2020 11:59 To: General Planning Enquiries < Planning@Chesterfield.gov.uk>
Subject: Support of Tree Preservation Order No. 351, 2020
Dear Mr Rodgers
I am writing in support of the Langhurst Road Tree Preservation Order, No. 351, 2020, file reference D3495.
We have recently moved to 169 Ashgate Road and the trees are a beautiful part of the local landscape and form a lovely environment to live in, and to walk in.
We do hope that the decision will be taken to confirm the Order and give it permanent effect.
Could I please ask for confirmation of receipt of this email.
Yours sincerely
Alastair and Kate Weller

Keep up to date with changes to services due to COVID 19 on our website

https://www.chesterfield.gov.uk/coronavirus

This email is confidential, may be legally privileged & may contain personal views that are not the views of Chesterfield Borough Council. It is intended solely for the addressee. Under the Data Protection Act 2018 & the Freedom of Information Act 2000 the contents of this email may be disclosed. Although the Council has taken reasonable precautions to ensure that no malicious software including viruses are present in this email, the Council cannot accept responsibility for any loss or damage arising from the use of this email or attachments. Chesterfield Borough Council reserves the right to monitor both sent & received emails. Personal data is processed in accordance with our privacy policy: <a href="https://www.chesterfield.gov.uk/privacy">https://www.chesterfield.gov.uk/privacy</a>